
The SEC recently adopted temporary relief for Edgar filers that face challenges obtaining

notarization of signatures on Form ID applications, which are required to obtain Edgar access

codes.

Applicants can now upload a signed copy of Form ID without the notarization by including a

statement that they were unable to obtain notarization due to difficulties related to COVID-19.

Within 90 days after  obtaining access to Edgar, applicants must obtain notarization of the

authorized signature on a copy of the completed Form ID and upload it to their Edgar account. 

Failure to do so may result in the SEC inactivating their Edgar access codes.

The relief expires after July 1, 2020.
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https://www.sec.gov/oit/announcement/temporary-relief-form-id-notarization-requirement
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics

and professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.

R. Randall Wang

St. Louis

randy.wang@bclplaw.com

+1 314 259 2149

© 2025 Bryan Cave Leighton Paisner LLP. 2

https://www.bclplaw.com/en-US/people/randall-r-wang.html
https://www.bclplaw.com/en-US/offices/st-louis.html
tel:%2B13142592149

